Clerk of the Board of Supervisors

December 5, 2017

RECEIVED DEC 0 7 2017

CLERK OF THE BOARD

1450 Court St. Suite 308 B

Redding, CA 96001-1673

Dear Clerk of the Board of Supervisors

My Husband and I wish to file an appeal to the unlawful usage penalty that has been enacted against the residents of CSA 010006 in Jones Valley.

During the drought years we put in drip lines to keep our garden alive, we bought a low water use washing machine and have even bought low water use toilets to install. We do not have any children living in our home, it is only the two of us. I have a bucket in the shower to fill while the water heats up for my showers, I use it to water my potted plants. We have done everything we can to conserve water.

I spent several years on the water board in Jones Valley and was also a member of the Jones Valley Fire Department which I spent 26 years dedicating my life to this community. For the last fifteen years I served as Fire chief.

Our community has a large amount of retired residents as well as many who are lower income. My husband is disabled as are several of our neighbors.

In the deed for our residence it states that we have water rights for Shasta Lake. The residents in Southern California are not being asked to restrict their water use and yet we live one mile from Lake Shasta and are being fined ridiculous unlawful amounts.

We are filing notice that a class action lawsuit is in the process of being filed against Shasta County. We will demand the firing of Patrick Minturn as well as the Supervisor for our area. She ran on the platform that she would stand for us and yet she has shown that she does not represent us at all.

slopeto

Sincerely

Janet L. Snodgrass

Jones Valley Home owner